
 

July 28, 2025 

Dear Administrator,  

This letter provides information regarding the resolution of Nursing Home Medicaid appeals filed 
for rate year 2024. The Department has processed the 2024 rate appeals and revised the rates 
for the related rate periods. These rate corrections will be effective in cycle 2503, check release 
date of August 27, 2025.  

The applicable calculations, summaries of affected appeals and rate sheets are now posted. 
These files can be found on the Healthcare Financial Data Gateway  Publications  Nursing 
Homes NH Rate Sheets  2024 Appeals Processed July 2025  

The Department’s regulations allow associated hearing rate appeals to be filed within 30 days 
from the date of this letter. The publication date of 7/28/2025 must be used to file a hearing 
appeal. Only hearing appeals related to the items and rates covered in the appeals will be 
considered valid appeal items. If you have any questions, please email the Department at 
NFRATES@health.ny.gov and someone will respond to your inquiry.  
                                                                                  

Sincerely,  
 

 
 

Laura Rosenthal, Director 
Bureau of Nursing Home & Long-Term Care Rate 

Setting 
Division of Finance and Rate Setting 
Office of Health Insurance Programs  
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